## electoral administration bulletin



Issue 234 (Scotland) – 1 August 2019

Canvass reform and franchise changes: plans for developing voter materials

To support the implementation of canvass reform and the changes outlined in the Scottish Elections (Franchise and Representation) Bill, we have started work on a project to develop the necessary forms and communications for use with voters.

We have produced a <u>summary document</u> which sets out the voter materials we will be developing and how we will be taking forward this work. It includes a timeline of the main activities and also highlights how we plan to get input from electoral administrators and electoral management software (EMS) suppliers – as well as from voters - to help ensure the materials are easy for the public to use, straightforward for EROs to administer and compatible with EMS systems.

Should you have any questions, please contact your <u>local</u> Commission team.

Call for evidence – reminder

As set out in <u>Bulletin 231</u>, the Scottish Government has published the <u>Scottish Elections</u> (Franchise and Representation) <u>Bill</u>, and the Scottish Parliament's Standards, Procedures and Public Appointments Committee is now <u>seeking evidence</u> in relation to the Bill. The deadline to respond is Friday 6 September 2019.

In Bulletin 231, we also highlighted that the Finance & Constitution Committee of the Scottish Parliament were <u>seeking evidence</u> on the <u>Referendums (Scotland) Bill</u>. The deadline to respond is Friday 9 August.

The Electoral Commission City Chambers, High Street Edinburgh, EH1 1YJ

## The Electoral Commission

## Contents

Canvass reform and franchise changes: plans for developing voter materials

Information on our plans for developing forms and communications to support the implementation of canvass reform and franchise changes.

Call for evidence: reminder

Links to legislation published by the Scottish Government and information on how to respond to the call for evidence on each of these.

EA Bulletins are issued on a regular basis. They are one of our key channels for communicating with Returning Officers, Electoral Registration Officers and their staff. Past issues of Bulletins for England, Scotland and Wales are available here. You can also subscribe to the EA Bulletins.

Please <u>keep us informed</u> of any staff changes within your team. This will help us to keep our mailing lists up-to-date.

We are sending you this newsletter as it contains important information about the Electoral Commission's work which is relevant to you. The newsletter forms part of the Electoral Commission's public task which has its basis in the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000. We will manage your personal information and contact details

Tel: 0333 103 1928

Textphone: 18001 0131 225 0200

infoscotland@electoralcommission.org.uk

in line with the General Data
Protection Regulation and UK
data protection legislation as
outlined in our privacy notice
(https://www.electoralcommissio
n.org.uk/privacy-notice)

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter, you may <u>unsubscribe</u> at any time.